MASS SERVERS

SATURDAY, APRIL 9

4:00 p.m. A. Mattes, P. Sensenbrenner, M. Spaulding

SUNDAY, APRIL 10

8:30 a.m. J. & R. Fortkamp, S. Hawkins **10:00 a.m.** S. Mikula, A. Raphael, L. Rosati **11:30 a.m.** J. & S. Douglass, O. Iceman

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST SATURDAY, APRIL 9

4:00 p.m. J. & T. Close, J. & R. Fortkamp, J. Gerko, J. Yonadi

SUNDAY, APRIL 10

8:30 a.m. L. & M. Mentel, D. & G. Mosko, H. Ortlieb,

C. Pickard

10:00 a.m. B. Billger, B. Chelwick, P. Mikula, G. Scarpitti,

B. Thomas, G. Ulibarri

11:30 a.m. T. & V. Garrity, K. & T. Lannan, M. & R. O'Brien

LECTORS

SATURDAY, APRIL 9

4:00 p.m. G. Yonadi, D. Zeyen

SUNDAY, APRIL 10

8:30 a.m. J. Carmona, C. Pickard **10:00 a.m.** M. Allen, M. Allen **11:30 a.m.** P. Casper, C. Chaney

READINGS APRIL 10, 2016

First Reading: Acts 5:27-32, 40b-41 Second Reading: Revelation 5:11-14

Gospel: John 21:1-19

OFFERTORY TOTALS for March 20-27, 2016

Regular	
Electronic\$	16,006.07
Envelopes and Holy Days\$	18,366.08
Total\$	34,372.15
Diocesan Tax\$	2,062.32
Net\$	32,309.83

Thank you for your contribution. Please be sure to include your envelope number on your check. Thank you!

THANK YOU! The OLP Open Shelter group wants to thank ALL of the parishioners who contributed ALL the wonderful items for our project: Easter Baskets for Homeless and Marginally Housed Children. With the help of OLP Troop 169 members, their great leaders and Helen Ortlieb, we were able to fill 67 baskets with all the Easter eggs, grass, toys/books, etc., and candy. You helped us make so many children happy this Easter. God bless you all! Thank you!



ANSWER THE CALL – On April 30th, the staff will be providing training for Liturgical Ministers. If you are a Catholic in good standing and would like to assist the community by proclaiming the readings at Mass or by serving as an Extraordinary Minister of Communion, please let Sister Barbara know by email at BrbrKol@aol.com or on her office phone at 614-263-4271.



CONGRATULATIONS to those who joined the Catholic Church at the Easter Vigil here at Our Lady of Peace Parish: KELLY HAVENS, DAVID ICEMAN, DENISE MAYNARD, GREG RUSTICO, KATHRYN RINE, and JACOB STOCKINGER.

We thank their sponsors and the RCIA Team members (Fr. John, Sr. Barbara Kolesar, Helen Ortlieb, Robin Baxter, Rose Diaga, Danene Fast, Janet and David Klemm, Paul Casper, Kathy and Ed Price, our two seminarians from the Pontifical College Josephinum: Dillon Barker and Doug Jeffers, and Deacon Jeffrey Fortkamp) for their efforts to prepare these individuals for their initiation into the Church. Thank you, also, to Tom and Veronica Garrity and Ed and Kathy Price for hosting the reception following the Easter Vigil Mass – it was a wonderful welcome celebration for our newest members. Please keep our neophytes in your prayers as they continue their faith journey.

Men's Breakfast with Father John: All men of the parish are invited to join us Saturday, April 16th, in the old rectory space for breakfast with Father John, fellowship, and to learn about the many opportunities to participate in the growing number of men's programs and ministries at OLP and in our diocese. Breakfast and fellowship will begin at 7:30 a.m. in the old rectory meeting room, followed by the presentations.



Eucharistic Exposition will take place Thursday, April 7th, from 9:00 a.m. to 6:45 p.m. Come and join us for an hour of quiet prayer and reflection. It will be an hour that you will find to be well spent!

<u>Diocesean Senior Citizen Celebration</u>: The 39th annual diocesan Senior Citizens Celebration will be held Monday, June 6th, at St. Edward the Confessor in Granville. Bishop Campbell will celebrate Mass at 10:30 a.m., followed by a luncheon. The cost is \$10.00 per person. This annual event is a great opportunity of prayer, food and fellowship with seniors from our Diocese. To register, please send a check to the Office for Social Concerns, Catholic Diocese of Columbus, 197 E. Gay Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. Registration deadline is June 1st. For additional information, please call 614-241-2540 or email socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org.

WHAT'S COMING UP AT OLP SCHOOL

Monday, April 4

Classes resume
No Worthington or Olentangy transportation
morning & afternoon

Wednesday, April 6

Class Mass - Grades 1-3

Catholic Conversations invites you to join the discussion on Sunday, April 10, from 6:00-8:00 p.m. at Sports on Tap in Hilliard, located at 4030 Main Street, 2nd floor. The presenter is Elizabeth Ficocelli speaking on Spiritual Warfare in the Age of Mary. Elizabeth is a best-selling, award-winning author of fifteen books for adults and young people, as well as numerous Catholic magazine articles. The event is free to attend, you just pay for any food or drink you order. Register online at Event Brite and search Catholic Conversations. Questions? Contact Julie Naporano at julienaporano1@gmail.com.

Education Improves Lives! Be a part of the miracle! Tutors are needed for adults seeking literacy and/or GED and immigrants seeking ESL instruction. The Dominican Learning Center will hold its next Tutor Training session on Saturday, April 16, from 9:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at 1111 E. Stewart Avenue, Columbus. Those interested, please call 614-444-7330 or email ktrucco@oppeace.org to sign up. We especially need Reading/Math tutors for Basic Education and GED preparation at the DLC weekday mornings and Tuesday afternoon and evenings. ESL tutors generally work with their learner at their mutual local library. So, it is not necessary that a tutor live close to the DLC in order to help. Volunteers with Finance, Marketing, or Fund-raising backgrounds are needed for our Advisory Council. Thank you for any help you can give!

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY

The Good Thief

The thief who went astray in his life, but now repents, clings to the crucified Jesus and begs him: "Remember me, when you come into your kingdom." (Lk 23:42) Jesus promises him: "Today you will be with me in paradise" (Lk 23:43), in his kingdom. Jesus speaks only a word of forgiveness, not of condemnation; whenever anyone finds the courage to ask for this forgiveness, the Lord does not let such a petition go unheard. Pope Francis, Homily, November 24, 2013.

REFLECTION

Read the account of the good thief in Luke 23:29-43 and put yourself in the story as the thief. In our relationship with God, it is important to recognize that we are sinners before the Lord, but sinners who are loved and forgiven, not condemned. What does Jesus say to you as you picture the scene?

(Our Sunday Visitor)



SATURDAY, APRIL 2

4:00 p.m. Dan Kramer (Margaret Clark)

SUNDAY, APRIL 3

8:30 a.m. Ed & Betty Modecki (Children)

10:00 a.m. Our Parishioners

11:30 a.m. Raymond Egger (Rolf & Mary Jo Digel)

TUESDAY, APRIL 5

5:30 p.m. Theresa Gelonese (Flynn Family)

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 6

8:30 a.m. Rita & Larry Olsen (Eleanor Olsen & Family)

THURSDAY, APRIL 7

8:30 a.m. Violet Panzone (Nick Panzone)

FRIDAY, APRIL 8

8:30 a.m. Gene Butte (France Family)

SATURDAY, APRIL 9

4:00 p.m. Paul King (Wayne & Mary King)

SUNDAY, APRIL 10

8:30 a.m. William Davis (France Family) **10:00 a.m.** Robert Mahler, Sr. (Mahler Family)

11:30 a.m. Our Parishioners

Prayer Line: If you have a petition you would like the Prayer Line to join in praying for, please call Bunni Cosimati at 614-847-1826. Prayers are kept confidential.

We all wonder about right and wrong. But the truly Catholic way of thinking about right and wrong is often misunderstood – even by Catholics! Join Fr. Peter Totleben, O.P. for a series of talks about how to be happy – and how we should think about the good life. The talks will be on Thursdays from 7:00-8:30 p.m. in Aquinas Hall at St. Patrick Church (280 N. Grant Avenue, Columbus). Topics include:

April 7: The Human Person
April 21: Human Action
May 12: Vice and Sin

April 7: The Human Person
May 19: The Law

June 2: Grace and the Spiritual Life.

Catholic Young Professionals will host a New Member Social on Tuesday, April 26th, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. at the III Mannered Brewing Company, 30 Grace Drive, Powell, Ohio. The Group will provide the first few rounds of quality craft beers and appetizers and snacks. The event enables new members to learn more about the group and veteran members to share their experiences with new members. More information is available on the Catholic Foundation's website: www.meetup.com/Catholic-Young-Professionals-Columbus-Meetup/.







High School Retreat

Saturday, April 23rd

9:00am—10:00pm

Cost: \$10



Pope Francis shows us the best way to learn about mercy is to go out into the world! OLP and St Michael are teaming up for a day-long retreat, traveling all around Columbus. This includes making lunches for the Community Shelter Board, spending time with youth at Run the Race Club, visiting Resurrection Cemetery, and more! In the evening we come back to OLP for pizza, Glow in the Dark Dodgeball, Gaga Ball and hang out.

Sign up or request more information by filling out the form below and dropping it in the collection basket.



Can't make it for the whole day? No problem! You can still come by and hang out in the gym in the evening.

6pm-10pm.

Thank you fo	being collect	Space.
_	_	_
Ma	MOT	D

your generosity!! Rice Bowls are now in a yellow bucket in the Gathering

Mercy Retreat	
Student Name	Student School & Grade
Parent Email:	Parent Phone Number:
Preferred method of communication? () Email	() Phone

* Please return to Maggie Weeks, Director of Youth Ministry | OLPCyouth@gmail.com | 614-263-8824 ext 204

SUNDAY OF DIVINE MERCY APRIL 3, 2016

EVENTS AT BWHS

Msgr. Grimes Men's Night – It's time to register for Men's Night in Honor of Msgr. Kenneth Grimes, April 10 at 4:30 p.m. at St. Andrew's Nugent Hall. Our speaker will be noted Ohio State football radio personality Jack Park. Tickets are \$100.00 and corporate table sponsorships are available. Proceeds benefit the Msgr. Grimes Scholarship Fund. For more information and to register, go to bishopwatterson.com.

BWHS Presents *Bye, Bye Birdie!* – The Bishop Watterson theater department will perform *Bye, Bye Birdie!* on April 14, 15, 16, 22 and 23 at 7:00 p.m. A matinee performance to benefit Hope Hollow will be held on Sunday, April 24, at 2:00 p.m. For ticket information, go to <u>bishopwatterson.com</u>.

Eagle Sports Camps – It's time to sign up for Bishop Watterson summer sports camps! Registration forms are available now at <u>bishopwatterson.com</u>. We're hosting camps for boys basketball, girls basketball, baseball, cheerleading, field hockey, football, girls volleyball, weight training and wrestling. For more information and registration, go to <u>bishopwatterson.com</u>.

Eagle Arts Camps – BWHS will be hosting a Summer Theatre Workshop August 8-13. A morning session will be held for students in grades 2-8 and an afternoon session will be held for high school students. Cost is \$100.00 with \$50.00 deposit due by June 22. For more information and registration, go to <u>bishopwatterson</u>. com.

The Bishop Watterson band program will hold a summer camp. Watch <u>bishopwatterson.com</u> for information coming soon!

Save the Date for the OLP Vacation Bible School, June 20-23, 6:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. Registration begins May 1. Cost is \$25.00 per child for ages Pre-K-2nd grade. We are also looking for incoming 6th-12th grade volunteers to help in several areas. If interested or if you should have any questions, please contact Heather Hagman at (614) 203-5157.

From the Chair with Bishop Campbell on AM 820 Tuesday, April 5th. Seminarian Roundtable with Bishop Campbell from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 5th, on St. Gabriel Catholic Radio AM 820.



St. Charles Summer Programs:

St. Charles is holding a number of Academic and Athletic programs this summer for interested grade school students. The school will offer readiness courses in Math and English for upcoming 7th and 8th graders June 13 through July 8. Visit the "Upcoming Academic Programs" post at www.stcharlesprep.org to learn more about these summer classes. To learn more about upcoming summer athletic programs, visit the "Athletic Camps" post at www.stcharlesprep. org. They include: Speed & Agility Clinic (June 13, 15 and 17); Lacrosse (June 6, 8, 13 and 15); Baseball (June 13-15); Football (June 20-22); Soccer (June 27-30); Basketball (July 5-8 for 8th and 9th graders and July 18-21 for 5th, 6th and 7th graders); Basketball Shooting Camp: Three sessions (July 12 and 14); and Volleyball, Open to boys and girls (August 1-4).

DESALES SUMMER CAMPS: Looking for something fun to do this summer? Sign up for a SFD Camp (or two!). Our camps are a great way to meet new friends while improving your skills, whether it is in the classroom or on the athletic field. Check out the camps taking place this summer at SFDHS by visiting www.sfdstallions.org/summercamps.

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP: Receive support and comfort as you adjust to the loss of a loved one. A Christian-based manual, suggested readings and handout material will be available. You will have the opportunity to share with others in a similar situation. A new group will be forming and will meet for 6 weeks beginning Sunday April 3, 2016, from 1:30 to 3:00 p.m. at St. Michael Church, Worthington.

Call Mary Ann at 614-888-1382 or the parish office at 614-885-7814 with questions and/or to register.



Jesus' resurrection isn't something that happened two thousand years ago. It has significance for your life, here and now. You are invited into the growing and ever changing circle of women and men who have come or are coming to embrace this reality. The light in our window is welcoming you. Bethesda Healing Ministry Post Abortion Healing Program information confidential lines: 614-309-2651 or 614-309-0157 or visit our website at bethesdahealing.org. We look forward to meeting you.